Recommendations from the 2017 ROSPA report on Lytchett Matravers Play Areas
Completed by The Play Inspection Company Dec 2017
Cllrs Huggins and Cottman reviewed the reports, consulted with the Parish Clerk, and make the following observations and recommendations to the Full Council:

1. This is the first report by the new inspector company – we like the format and detail of the reports.

2. There are 3 reports:

a. Foxhills Play Area – 12 areas were assessed:  6 were classified as low risk and 6 were classified as very low risk.

b. MUGA – 5 areas were assessed:  3 were classified as low risk and 3 were classified as very low risk.

c. Rocket Park, Ball court and Skate Park:  26 areas were assessed:  16 were classified as low risk and 10 were classified as very low risk.
3. Nothing was classified as Moderate, high or Very High risk, which would absolutely necessitate immediate attention. 
4. There were a number of observations where Metalwork is scuffed and the recommendation from the inspector is that the metal is cleaned, treated and repainted.  Our general view to all of these is that it is impractical to have matching touch-up paints in all colours, and indeed many items are powder coated at the factory anyway.   Also items are made of sturdy steel and will probably ultimately be rendered obsolete for other reasons (such as failure of moving parts) in the (far) future before the metal corrosion becomes a major factor.  So no action is proposed. 
5. We did consider (not a recommendation from the report) that equipment could have an antifungal wash, to make it less slippery, but on further research, this seems more applicable to wooden play equipment, which we have very little of. 
6. The report highlights some chains on ropes showing signs of wear.  None are at a dangerous stage.  No action is proposed at this stage.
7. The report highlights many chains (swings etc) which have larger “holes” than the current BS recommendations.  Our recommendation is to take no action at this stage but in the future if chains are replaced due to wear, they should be replaced with chains to current BS. 
8. There are other observations in the report which we have not addressed as we consider that they would be routinely monitored by Handyman’s routine checks.

Specific recommendations from the reports which we propose to Full Council:

1. Foxhills Play area:  Toddler twin slide run off is too high from the ground.  Propose raising ground height underneath by laying additional rubber “safetygrass” mats over the top to raise ground level a few cm.  Possibly build up with soil as well.  Can mats be tapered at edges to avoid trip hazard?   Whilst doing this, although not included in report, ground at bottom of helter skelter slide puddles due to low earth – Proposal:  can this be built up by laying mat(s) and tapering off to prevent tripping – Steve Mills and/or Poole Business Services. 
2. MUGA – produce and display sign on MUGA fence advising location/postcode, Parish Clerk Phone No to report damage, who to call in case of emergency, Don’t Climb on the nets etc (BS 15312).  This will replace one that is no longer there. 
3. Some areas of the higher fencing panels >6’6” high (which were replaced within last 2 years) are damaged.  Do nothing now but monitor but expect to replace within 2 years.  
4. Rocket Park – replace bin, which has burns and frequently overflows in summer, with a standard taller round bin as is used elsewhere. 
5. Trampoline – Handyman to open and remove litter, as a routine task. 
6. Skate Park – Kicker plates where ramps meet tarmac are raised – ask Skatepark maintenance Co to address as part of their annual checks.  If there is a cost for repair, council to consider quote at that time.
7. The report recommends 2-yearly full inspection of zip line.  As it has had some work in the last year, we would not propose doing this now, but we should expect it to require more detailed inspection in 2019. Consider cost of setting up annual maintenance contract for play equipment in the village. 
8. Not in the report, but we have observed that in the Rocket Park at the yellow gate on the Zipline side, where the concrete meets the earth on the inside of Rocket park, there is an “edge/lip” which is a trip hazard. Need a more substantial ground surface to blend the edge – ask Poole Business Services to quote for rigid mesh or rubber “wet Pour” option.
End.
